
January 2024 

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends,  
 

" Therefore thus saith the Lord God, Behold, I lay in Zion for a foundation a stone, a tried 

stone, a precious corner stone, a sure foundation” Isaiah 28:16. 
 

Many people are trying to go to heaven by different stones.  

Many people are trying to go to heaven by religion.  

Jesus said, “I am the way.” Malawi's Mission is alive, and we are pressing to the 

upper way. God has been gracious to us - four men are ready to travel to 

Zimbabwe this Summer; and we are in touch with Crown College (Pastor Clarence 

Sexton). This training center was established by Temple Baptist Church.  

I am hoping to travel to Malawi by the end of March. There are so many 

opportunities in Malawi. People are just hungry for the Word of God.  

 

Prayer Request: 
 

• Please keep my son Lemuel in your prayers.  He is on the operation waiting 

list.  

• Pray for our United States Visa application. We are hoping to send an 

application next year.  Then we can complete our deputation in preparation 

to minister full-time in Malawi. 
 

I am very thankful for your prayers and support.  Thank you for the investment you are making 
in us.  
 
All For His Glory, 
 

Breze  
 


